Notes from the

FTSE/JSE Advisory Committee Meeting held on Wednesday, 

10 December 2008
Background

The FTSE/JSE Advisory Committee (AC) meets quarterly on the Wednesday after the first Friday of March, June, September and December.
The purpose of the AC is to consider and advise on matters relating to the Ground Rules governing the management of the FTSE/JSE Africa Index Series. The AC also ensures that best practice is used in the construction and ongoing management of the Indices. 
The items listed below were discussed at the FTSE/JSE AC meeting held on the 10th of December 2008.

Status of Inward Foreign Listed Companies
· FTSE/JSE revisited the discussion of the status of inward foreign listings (IFL’s) as far as indices are concerned. The outcome can be summarized as follows : 

· The JSE is in ongoing discussions with National Treasury regarding the status of inward foreign listings. 

· The AC would like to encourage market participation in the process of getting the restriction on IFL`s lifted. It would be more effective to give possible solutions to National Treasury on how this can be achieved, instead of only highlighting the problem.
· This going concern of IFL’s will be reconsidered in the March 2009 Review, or if the SARB revises classification criteria, whichever occurs soonest.

Concerns Regarding the Shariah Indices
· FTSE/JSE will continue to investigate consistency standards between Yasaar and Accounting and Auditing Organization for Islamic Financial Institutions (AAOIFI) in conjunction with the Association for Savings and Investments SA (ASISA).

· FTSE/JSE, in consultation with Yasaar, have already implemented proposed changes made by the market.
· FTSE/JSE will investigate the demand for a Capped Shariah or a Swix Shariah index to counteract the concentration of specific sectors in the Shariah indices.

Update on increasing the number of constituents of the Alt X 15 Index

· The AC agreed not to increase the number of constituents based on the following findings:

· there are currently not enough liquid companies to expand the AltX15.

· the number of new listings on the Alt X board has decreased.
Information on African Indices
· An overview was given on the African Indices.

Treatment of Treasury Shares  
· FTSE/JSE will be conducting an extensive study on the treatment of Treasury Shares.
· The FTSE/JSE has committed to a full Treasury Share report and recommendation at the AC meeting in March 2009. 
Quarterly Review Changes

· The AC approved the December 2008 quarterly review changes. More information on the review changes is available on the FTSE/JSE website : www.ftsejse.co.za
Next meeting will be held on Wednesday, 11 March 2009.
For further information please contact Zweli Vonya (tel : +27 11 520 7106), Nongcebo Mthembu (tel : +27 11 520 7137) or email indices@jse.co.za .

